REGULAR MEETING, MUNICIPAL BOARD
MONDAY, MAY 2, 2011
7:00 P.M.

Present
Commissioners: Blackler, Blackwell, Dolmatch, and Moffa also DMO Lotkowictz.

Minutes

The meeting minutes from 3/21/11 were approved (3-0). Comm. Blackwell abstained due to his absence
at that meeting,.

Cryptosporidium-UV / Mechanical Design Proposal Bid Award
Desion Documents Sent--Plan documents have been sent to the printer. Interest appears to be high. The
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bid receipt and bid opening date is May 25" A review meeting occurred with the engineers. The

engineers’ estimate was discussed along with the matter of informing the Town about its new value,
which Mayor Hubbard will do.

Trojan Visit-The trip to Trojan is on hold indefinitely and is to be removed from the agenda.

Variable Speed Pump Grant-meeting outcome--The variable speed pumps are still eligible for the grant
because the costs meet the threshold requirements for grant eligibility. (See below)

Stimulus Bill-Status of Grant Applications

County Infrastructure Improvement--The $89,000 grant has been received. (No one was clear as to
whether this grant is part of or separate from the County infrastructure award carried in the 2011-2012
Village budget. DMO Lotkowictz will check with the Village office to clarify this grant’s purpose)

State Consolidation (Town & Village Water)--The $400,000 grant is still pending. No update has been
received. Various members of the Municipal Board recommend that the Mayor and Town
Supervisor contact the Department of State to try and expedite the grant’s award,

Green Innovation Grant Program/Solar demonstration--The Village was unsuccessful obtaining this
grant and it will be removed from the agenda.

Other Grants applied for include: The installation of sidewalks at gas station--pending. A design
assistance grant for three long standing problem areas: Storm water at State Street by the “Red Barn”; off
Orchard Rd.; and off East Street. Comm. Moffa and DMO Lotkowictz will put together a grant
application narrative for the Village Board’s May 12" meeting.

Variable Speed Drive/Pump Grant —This ARRA (American Recovery & Reinvestment Act) grant was
awarded in the amount of $52,272 from NYSERDA. (New York State Energy Research & Development
Authority)

Insulation/Energy Conservation Program Update

Appliance Rebates—program is in operation now. Comm. Dolmatch has applied for and already received
a rebate.

Compact Fluorescent Bulbs—DMO Lotkowictz is still working on securing an outlet for their
distribution.

CNY Climate Change Innovation Program
Contract received?—A contract is in the Village’s hands. The County Planning Agency is administering
the grant and will provide resources to aid the Village in determining its carbon footprint. The County is
also interested in getting an electric vehicle charging station in the Village. A possible location is the
former gas station on the corner of Rte. 20 and Fuller Street, presently owned by Gary Dower. The
Village will pursue this at some future time.
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Meter Comparisons—Although each supplier’s quote for the large D (37-6”) meters met all requirements,
Neptune is the clear winner with a price under $2,500 for each. These meters will be purchased by the
Village. West Elizabeth Street requires a special meter with a 27 take-off. DMO Lotkowictz will
provide information regarding the purchase of this meter.

Billing Interface—No change in status, although now DMO Lotkowictz knows exactly what needs to
happen. He will follow up.

Unmetered Kwh’s received /$ loss—Discussion focused on the approx. 7.7% difference, (2,461,624
Kwh’s), believed to be line/transformer loss and street and other un-metered lighting loss in the parks.
DMO Lotkowictz will check with CHA to see whether this loss percentage represents typical public
un-metered usage and/or efficient power distribution.

Rate Calculation for Electric billing to residents

Wilson Study update—DMO Lotkowictz should contact Curt Wilson to expedite the study not yet
received.

CHA Infrastructure Study update—Extensive discussion about the CHA proposal concluded that we need:
a data base design, a capital reserve model, a better task product description and an assessment of existing
conditions, not a restatement of data and system descriptions we already have. DMO Lotkowictz will
address this with CHA. DMO Lotkowictz will request a summer intern to assist in structuring
existing data into a capital reserve matrix that other data could be incorporated.

Village Law Language re: Tiered Rate Structure—There was general agreement that the Endicott Village
power rate application model is useful for our Village. It can be adapted to a tiered (e.g. three to four)
rate structure that we would eventually propose to:

1) Provide economic incentives to reduce residential electrical energy usage.

2) Provide economic disincentives, higher rates, for above average residential
electrical energy consumption,

3) Raise sufficient additional revenue to fund a full capital and infrastructure reserve
for the Village’s electrical system investment and replacement program.

4) Create incentives for large power consumers to shave loads and peaks.

DMO Lotkowictz will float the “straw man” model to Mayor Hubbard and discuss the Municipal
Board’s thoughts on the Village developing of a tiered proposal comparable to the Endicott, NY
application to the PSC (Public Service Commission).

Hydro-Power/Allocation Increase Request

Application Status—DMO Lotkowictz and Comm. Dolmatch met with Charlie Wallace to go over the
near complete application for a hydro-power increase request based on the YMCA’s expansion.
Additional edits will be recommended by DMO Lotkowictz and Comm. Dolmatch.

Congestive Insurance-Status & Justification—Comm. Blackwell led the discussion regarding the costs
and benefits of the congestion insurance program and its premium payments. He will be attending the
upcoming NYMPA (New York Municipal Power Association) meeting. The value is in the protection of
the Village from the risk of ballooning congestion charges. In the past, the annual “insurance” charge
was a net win for the Village, as the cost of not participating would have exceeded the annual “dues”. In
general, it is Comm. Blackwell’s opinion that even without fluctuations previously experienced; we
would be paying around $50,000 annually even if we were not members of the consortium. DMO
Lotkowictz will check with Comm. Blackwell to see if he (Comm. Blackwell) plans to review this
with Mayor Hubbard and the Village board.
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Wind Turbine-Local Law Adoption

Resident’s Rights without a Local Law—The Village has not progressed since the drafting of a statute.
This particular question has not been addressed.

Comm. Moffa referred to the AET (Alternative Energy Technology) draft report which will state that

payback is on the order of 5 to 20 yrs. — depending on exposure and wind velocities; such velocities are
highly problematic within the Village.

Next Meeting
It was confirmed that the next Regular meeting will be held on Monday, June 20, 2011.

Adjournment
The meeting was moved to adjournment at 9.07 p.m.
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Audrey C. Clark
Deputy Clerk/Treasurer



